aApril 21, 1943,

lr, Earl Barreli, :
The Weslern Union Telegraph Co.
G0 Hudson Street,

New York, N. I,

Dear Mr, Barreti:

Your letter of April 17 has been
received during lkir, Carter's absence from the ciiy.

Meanwhile, permit the writer to
thank you in behalf of Mr, Carter for your thought~-
fulness in writing him gich & nice lelter about his
son who has been reported as a prisoner of the Ger-
man government,

Yours very truly,

Secretary to Mr. Carter.
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